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SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

Monday 12th March 2007

Headed Item No. 4(a)(i)
        REPORT OF THE MEETING OF THE ENVIRONMENT STRATEGIC 

        POLICY COMMITTEE HELD ON WEDNESDAY 7th February 2007
The Environment Strategic Policy Committee met on Wednesday 7th February 2007.
Reports were considered on the following issues:

1.
Waste Management (End of Life Vehicle) Regulations 2006


A report on the implementation of the above Regulations was circulated in advance of the meeting. At the meeting, a presentation was made by Mr. Michael Coleman, Senior Executive Officer, following which he and Dermot Finch Senior Engineer responded to the Committee members queries. The report was noted.
2.   
Report on Sustainability (standing item)
A progress report was circulated at the meeting and a presentation was made by Ms Maire  Ni Dhomhnaill, Environmental Awareness Officer. It was agreed that the Director of Roads and Transportation be requested to consider the use of sustainable materials in the footpath programme which is currently being prepared. Ms M Pyne, Director, undertook to refer the request to the Director of Roads and Transportation for consideration.

3.       Report on Strategic Environmental Assessment (SEA) of the Greater Dublin Strategic Drainage Study (GDSDS) Strategy
          A report on the background to, and the procedure for, a Strategic Environmental Assessment (SEA) in relation to the GDSDS Strategy was circulated in advance of the meeting. At the meeting, the consultants appointed to carry out the SEA gave a presentation on the background to the SEA and also the procedure to be followed. A brief discussion took place regarding the implications of the Strategy for SDCC. The SEA process includes a consultation phase, during which further consideration by the SPC will be arranged.   
4. Membership Issues

The Community Platform had recently nominated a new member to the Committee, Mr Ollie Murphy from Tallaght Welfare Society. Following an invitation from the SPC Chair (and pending the formal acceptance of the nomination at an O&P meeting) Mr Murphy attended as an observer and was welcomed to the Committee by the Chair, Cllr McDermott.  




